

April 15, 2013

Dr. Paul Matney President Amarillo College P.O. Box 447 Amarillo, TX 79109

Dear Dr. Matney:

In my letter of February 26, 2013, I requested that you send a prospectus for the new location at:

Moore County Career & Technical Training Center 115 Success Boulevard Dumas, TX 79029

It has since come to my attention that the new location is in fact only two miles from your approved Moore County Campus in Dumas, TX and is part of the master plan for that campus. Therefore, it is not considered a new site and is simply a new building that is expanding the Moore campus.

I regret the error and rescind my previous request for a prospectus. We will add this information to your file and request no further information.

Best regards.

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

felle J. Wheelan

President

BSW/HGH:efk

cc: Ms. Danita McAnally, Chief of Planning and Advancement

Dr. Marsal P. Stoll